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WELDING HAZARDS

Background

A potentially fatal accident occurred during welding repairs to a fuel tanker.

A fuel tanker was undergoing repairs to cracks in the tank support structure.  The tank had been flushed out two times with water and was checked with an explosion meter.  The welder was trained and precautions taken for the hazards identified.  One or two minutes after welding repairs were complete, the tank over pressured and propelled the hatch through the roof and down the roadway over 150 meters.

It was determined during the accident investigation that the gas testing equipment used to verify the safe atmosphere prior to welding was unserviceable.

Recommendations to Prevent Recurrence

Explosion meters (gas sniffers) must be tested and calibrated in accordance with the manufacturer's testing and servicing intervals.

Contractors that have fuel tankers in their fleet are asked to critically review the condition of the tanks.  Repairs should only be made by qualified personnel  using approved or endorsed repair procedures.  Any areas that could trap hydrocarbons should be drained, vented and gas tested before any repairs are made.

Learning Points

There are two distinct learning points that result from this incident.

- Gas Testing is one of the controls used to ensure safe work.  The safety of personnel and facilities relies upon the gas testing equipment to work properly.  A system to ensure the proper functioning of the device is critical to safe work.

- There may be areas on tanker trucks and possibly other types of equipment that have areas that can trap hydrocarbons such as in the support structure.  These traps are easy to overlook, and may prevent the work crew from fully identifying all the hazards that are associated with a task.

Trapped hydrocarbons have resulted in fatal accidents in other operations.  Welders and operations staff should be aware of this potential before welding begins.

For more information on this topic, please contact BOR/4 at 38-6415.

The contents of this Safety Alert should be communicated to all PDO and Contractor employees by Section Heads and Contract Holders.  Employees should be encouraged to review this alert with members of their families.
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